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Honorable Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar Patron/Governor of Punjab

Honorable Mian Mujtaba Shuja ur Rehman, Provincial Minister for Finance, Excise & Taxation

Honorable Mian Amer Mahmood, Chairman Board of Governors University of Central Punjab

Prof. Sohail Afzal, Executive Director, Punjab Group of Colleges   

Members of Board of Governors, 
Respectable Deans

Graduates and Parents

Distinguished Guests

Faculty Members and Staff

Assalam-o-Alaikum!

I am delighted to welcome you all to this memorable event. 
We are grateful to the honorable Governor, Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar, who has spared his very precious time to grace the occasion as the Chief Guest. Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar has devoted major part of his life serving the people both in Pakistan and the UK. He was elected twice as member of the British Parliament from Glasgow and has the distinction of being the first ever British Muslim MP. Ch Sarwar made history when he become the first British MP to take the Oath of Allegiance on the Holy Quran, using the method laid out by the Oaths Act 1978.

He has not only worked for the Pakistani Community in the UK, but also has advocated the cause of the Islamic Umah from Kashmir to Palestine. When Americans invaded Iraq, he put up the strongest resistance within the Labour Party and the British parliament against the British Government’s decision to ally with Americans. He spoke at every forum for the innocent people who had become victims of American aggression.

Mr. Sarwar has been regularly visiting Pakistan. Through his work with Ucare Foundation, Chaudhry Mohammad Sarwar has helped provide accessible, consistent and high quality healthcare and educational facilities in the rural areas of Pakistan since 2000.

As the Governor Punjab, Chaudhry Muhammad Sarwar has taken the much needed initiative of The ‘Clean Water-Save a Child’ for school children of the Punjab. In the first phase of this project, clean drinking water will be provided to 100,000 school children. As you all know water pollution has become a serious problem in the recent years in Pakistan as about 80% of the population does not have access to clean drinking water. Gravity of the problem can be judged from the fact that 40% of all diseases are water born. We hope that the community will fully support this noble initiative of the Governor of the Punjab he has taken to ameliorate the condition of people in the Punjab.
Ladies and gentlemen: 

Education is indispensable for an honorable existence in today’s world. Education not only plays an important role in the socio-economic growth of a country, it contributes significantly to the development of democracy and good governance as well.  For a developing country like Pakistan stimulus to economic, political and social growth can only be provided through education and research. Nothing gives greater dividends to a nation than an investment in education. The development of newly industrialized countries provide a clear evidence. Pakistan, which is spending hardly 2 percent on education has over 25 million children out of schools, the second highest in the world. There is a linear relationship between accessibility to higher education and GDP percapita. Pakistan’s accessibility to higher education in the age group of 17-23 year is only 8 percent compared to South Korea’s 98 percent. South Korea has one University for every 142,000 of its population. Pakistan has one University for every 2.1 million of its population.
Ladies & Gentlemen: 
We are fully cognizant of Government’s efforts to promote and provide widespread opportunities for education to the masses. We are also aware of the constraints under which public sector economy operates. 

In this scenario, the private sector in Pakistan has served as a salvage tug. It has risen to the occasion to meet the emerging needs of the growing population. The role of the private sector therefore, needs to be lauded in this regard.  Hence the Punjab Group of Colleges, being the leader of educational development in the private sector, deserves acclaim and glory. Presently 189,000 students are enrolled in 234 colleges, 350+ schools and three universities, which makes it the largest educational group in the country, equipping students with skills and critical knowledge required by the technology driven industry and businesses of the contemporary world.
Ladies & Gentlemen,
We at the University of Central Punjab are committed for quality education. Our mission is to provide a progressive learning environment to the youth of this country, therefore, we keep investing heavily in modern technological tools and infrastructure at our university to prepare our students to meet the demands of contemporary world in which IT has overtaken almost every aspect of life. We want our students to take full advantage of the opportunities provided by this amazing technology. 
We have always tried to provide the best possible facilities to the students in terms of classrooms, laboratories, library and recreation. However, due to continuously increasing demands for various programs, university felt the need for further expansion in these facilities. I am therefore pleased to inform that a new academic block is under construction which will host even better facilities for the students and staff of the University.
Here, I would like to dilate on the faculty of Engineering, which has been completely transformed through multifaceted development during the last two years. New buildings for Mechanical Engineering Department and Civil Engineering Department with fully developed workshops and labs have been completed. This year we have started classes of Civil Engineering. MS Electrical Engineering has already been launched. I am pleased to share with you a mega event of Robosprint which was very successfully organized at UCP from 26th to 29th September by the Faculty of Engineering. About 46 teams from 26 different universities/institutes from all over the country took part in the Robo Sprint competition. Their skills and enthusiasm were remarkable. It was first time that such an event was organized in Lahore, by any institution.  
I am glad to share that recently, UCP business school was awarded with NBEAC, accreditation for BBA and MBA programs. The UCP Business school is also striving towards acquiring South Asian Quality Assurance System (SAQS) accreditation for MBA program.
In addition to this, Faculty of Information Technology is working towards achieving accreditation from National Computing Education Accreditation Council (NCEAC) for different degree programs. The NCEAC council has recently visited UCP for initial assessment and review of their programs.
Ladies & Gentlemen: 

I want to emphasize here that the function of our University is not just to teach but to educate the students. Our emphasis is on character building as much as on scholarship and knowledge. We are committed to developing civic minded, fair and productive citizens for society by engaging them in meaningful co-curricular and service-oriented opportunities that offer participants greater understanding of social justice and a sense of personal growth and leadership. 

UCP offers a unique volunteer program which now is very solidly entrenched in the course curricula. More than 8000 volunteers have performed their community service through this program. The University, now, has about one hundred partner organizations to support this cause. 
It seems pertinent to mention here that UCP is putting in maximum resources for promoting sports at national and international levels for the last many years. Our sportsmen have won HEC’s general sports trophies of 2010, 2011, 2012 and 2013. This year our university competed in all 35 intervarsity competitions, out of which we were the glorious winners of 30 events.  Achievements of our proud sportsmen have added to the fame and glory of our university by winning gold, silver and bronze medals. Our medalists in the national games have also participated in World University Games in Russia, in July 2013. Our teams also took part in the 1st Eco Games in Turkey and have won medals. 
Dear Audience, I can proudly mention that this University has an alumni of over 15,000. Majority of them are working in the corporate sector, quite a few in senior management positions. A significant number of our graduates have become successful entrepreneurs through setting up their own businesses. 
Honorable Governor: 
In today’s Convocation about 811 graduates will be receiving their degrees and medals. 
Details of Students for 14th Convocation
	Sr.#
	Faculty
	Total

	1
	Faculty of Information Technology
	45

	2
	UCP Business School
	329

	3
	Faculty of Commerce
	304

	4
	Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences 
	35

	5
	Faculty of Engineering
	98

	Grand Total
	811


I take this opportunity to congratulate our new batch of graduates whose hard work, diligence, and a commitment towards their objectives have brought them the success they deserve so well. 
My dear Graduates:

While you must rejoice and celebrate your success, you must also realize the enormity of responsibility that has fallen on your shoulders. The knowledge and skills that you have received, and the values you have learned at UCP must be carried along with a religious zeal by you.  
I am optimistic and believe that UCP must have inspired you to live thoughtful, productive and responsible lives. Step into the professional world and work with the same enthusiasm you invested for attaining this degree. Much good work needs to be undertaken for our nation and our world. Develop a passion for lifelong learning. If you do so, you will never cease to grow. I HOPE YOU WILL DO IT.
Thank you all! 
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